APPROVED
TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

MEETING OF 12-12-07

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

Arthur Freehill

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

MINUTES OF 11-28-07:  Mr. Angell made the motion to accept the minutes of 11-28-07 as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.   All in favor:  Unanimous.   

PUBLIC HEARING:

WATERLANDS SPECIAL USE PERMIT – GUEST COTTAGE:  Legal notice and proof of mailings were submitted by applicant to Mr. Butts.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open.  Ms. Jansen outlined Waterlands’ intentions as far as this application is concerned.  Mr. Butts asked for comments from the public.  No comments came forth.  Mr. Butts suggested that in view of the Zoning Board of Appeals not having their public hearing and the Town Board not coming to a decision regarding their request for a change in the law to allow further guest homes in this development without going to the ZBA each time for a variance, he suggested that the hearing be kept open.  With agreement of the Planning Board members, this public hearing will remain open and continue at the January 2008 meeting.  A 239m referral will be submitted to the Dutchess County Dept. of Planning and Development.  It was agreed that the applicant will not have to publish this public hearing in the newspaper again.  

WATERLANDS SPECIAL USE PERMIT AND SITE PLAN APPROVAL FOR THE WASTE WATER TREATMENT FACILITY:  Mr. Butts received from the applicant the legal notice.  Ms. Jansen is to provide proof of mailings.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open.  Ms. Jansen gave an overview of the application.  Mr. Clouser submitted his memo dated 12-12-07, in which he indicated that the applicant would need to provide 
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Catalog Cut Sheets of all proposed lighting fixtures, as was requested at the previous Planning Board Meeting.  Light fixtures should be specified as full cut-off, shielded fixtures to prevent light spillover.  Product literature should include photometric data and fixture wattage.  Also a note should be placed on the map to ensure the tree clearing limits are maintained.  Mr. Butts stated he received a copy of a letter from Mr. Bogle in which he stated that this application is not subject to the Town’s Moratorium.  Comments from the public were received.  Mr. Paul Heady of 668 Willowbrook Road questioned if private septic systems were considered.  Ms. Jansen responded that both individual septic and central sewage systems were explored.  Soil tests were done.  She stated that the bulk of the homes were in the farm land and some in the area of the woods.  The homes in the woods would need tree clearing for septic systems.  If all the homes had their own septic systems, a working farm would not be feasible.  The best solution was to have a cluster subdivision and preserve the farm with 76% of the land being designated as open space.  Mr. Heady asked if the filters would open to the air.  Filters are fully enclosed.  Mr. Heady also had concerns about the lighting which he thought was on the model home.  Ms. Jansen stated that the light is located on the trailer and is there for the safety of the employees walking to their cars at night.  This is only temporary lighting.  Mr. Heady spoke of his concerns regarding the track record of private central sewage disposal systems.  Ms. Jansen stated that this will not be a private disposal facility.  Rather, Dutchess County has agreed to take over ownership of this facility and will maintain it.  Ms. Jansen stated that the Dutchess County Waste Water Authority had a say in the building of this facility from the beginning.  Mr. Butts stated that he has been involved in meetings with the applicant, Dutchess County Waste Water Authority, Stanford Town Board, Stanford Town Attorney, Bill Bogle, Planning Board Attorney, Jennifer Van Tuyl and her associate John Furst.  A three party agreement is being entered into and is to be approved by the Dutchess County Legislature to ensure that the facility will be the responsibility entirely of Dutchess County Waste Water Authority, ensuring that it won’t come to disrepair or be a burden to the Town of Stanford.  DEC involvement was questioned.  DEC will issue a SPDES permit in order for the D. C. Waste Water Authority to give their final approval.  Responding to the question of odors, Ms. Jansen stated that the air will pass through carbon filters to eliminate odors.   
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Martin Gavio of 680 Willowbrook Road asked if this would affect his taxes.  This will not affect his taxes as the County will send out invoices to the 23 homes that are contributing to the system.  Is there a plan to bring in off-site sewage for treatment?  No.  The facility is not designed to bring in off-site sewage for treatment.  Mr. Gavio questioned if it would affect his property values down the road in a negative way.  No, probably a positive way was Ms. Jansen’s reply.  There being no further comments from the public, Mr. Butts stated that this hearing will be kept open for the same reasons as the previous application.  
UGER SPECIAL USE PERMIT – GUEST HOUSE:   Mr. DiBiase submitted the proof of mailings and the legal notice.  Mr. DiBiase stated that the application before the Board is to construct a new principal residence and turn the existing principal residence into a guest home.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open and asked for comments from the public.  Mr. & Mrs. Ursini questioned the relation of the proposed principal residence to their home.  Mr. Ursini spoke regarding the wetlands on his property and would it increase because of the construction.  Letter from DEC was reviewed.  Mr. Angell asked regarding the run off from the property.  Clearing of trees was discussed.  Mrs. Ursini asked if the applicant would have to come back to the Board for every stage of the process.  Mr. Butts explained that what was being requested here was a special use permit and not for approval of the building process.  Questions arose to the applicant:  How far is this parcel from the road.  What is the frontage on Duell Road.  How far is it to where the proposed principle residence is and from that point back up to Ludlow Woods Road; 2,400 and 2,000 feet respectively.  Mr. Butts read a letter, date 12-3-07 from Mr. and Mrs. Wolfe in which they extended their best wishes to the applicant but shared their concerns regarding the hydrology of the property and the impact the property would have on the wetlands and vernal pools.  There being no further comments, Mr. Angell made the motion to leave the public hearing open pending additional review.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Public hearing will continue at the January 30, 2008 meeting with no further need for publication.  
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Mr. Charles Boolukos asked if the Building Department was going to update their codes to address these areas.  Mr. Butts stated that the Town has a moratorium and is looking into codes.  

BUSINESS:

HOLLOWAY/HATTEM MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Butts stated he spoke with Mr. Shaw of the CAC before coming to this meeting.  Mr. Shaw stated that since this property may have some extremely sensitive habitats and potentially supports rare/endangered plant and animal communities which may be close to the building envelope shown on the Holloway subdivision map, he requested that the CAC be given a bit more time to make their final recommendation.  This is definitely one of the most sensitive areas in the Town of Stanford.  The final CAC report will be sent to the Planning Board in January.  Mr. Shaw needs to identify the specific locations of the sensitive areas and would like to compare those sites to where the proposed house location is.  There is a possibility that he may request to do a field inspection.  

Mr. Angell stated that there was some mention that the proposed lot boundaries were changing.  Mr. Cunningham stated that the limits of the building envelope have been defined.  The DEC has actually marked in the field the location of the wetland.  Mr. Clouser stated that Mr. Shaw may have input regarding the 300 foot buffer.  Mr. Shaw’s observations were his personal observations but not the CAC’s.  Mr. Clouser would like a note be put on the map as to the location of the turtle habitat.  Mr. Clouser recommended a 300 foot buffer from the NYSDEC designated wetland.  Mr. Butts asked applicant if Mr. Shaw could speak to Mr. Nowicki, applicant’s engineer, regarding the above.  Applicant is in favor of this.
Mr. Cunningham stated that the driveway will be built mainly on grade.
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In regard to the habitat- The Board is in favor of waiting for the report from the CAC.  It was mentioned that in a memo from Mr. Kiviat, he stated that the turtle habitat was located on the west side of Bowen Road.  Application will be placed on the January 2008 agenda.
UGER SPECIAL USE PERMIT:

After much discussion regarding of this application inasmuch as the work that has already been completed or is underway for the demolition of part of the present principal residence and clearing and land disturbance for the proposed principal residence, it was determined that this should be sent to Mr. Clouser for review.  The applicant will send out the map and plans to Mr. Clouser.  A 239m referral will be sent to the Dutchess County Planning upon receipt of the map and plans.  This application will also be referred to the CAC.  Mr. Butts stated that he would e-mail a copy of the Hudsonia Report to Mr. DiBiase, upon request.  Applicant asked if Hudsonia was a regulatory agency.  Mr. Butts stated Hudsonia is not a regulatory agency.
Mr. Angell stated that the Board is open to input that the applicant might have regarding the impact this proposal will have on the environmental areas pointed out by Hudsonia.  This is a suggestion – not a condition.  Mr. Butts will speak with Ms. Van Tuyl and Mr. Furst regarding the scope of review.  Applicant will return on January 30th, 2008.

Mr. Butts encouraged applicant to call him with any questions.  

Mr. Clouser stated he would need a set of plans from Mr. Graminski.  

PENDERGAST MINOR SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE ALTERATION:  The Board determined that an engineer’s report is needed for water and sewer feasibility.  The applicant needs to apply for a waiver from the Town Board for the Moratorium.  The applicant should meet with highway superintendent regarding the driveway.  The applicant needs to have the driveway location put on the map.  Show location of deep tests.  Mr. Fouts made a motion to classify this project as a minor subdivision/lot line 
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alteration.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Put on agenda for January 30th, 2008
SANDERS/WEEKS MINOR SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE ALTERATION PRE APPLICATION CONFERENCE.    

Mr. Bly reviewed the plan.  Put on agenda for January 30th, 2008.

Mr. Fouts made the motion to adjourn at 11:00 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted By:__________________________________


                                  Mary Dalton, Secretary

Approved by:_____________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair
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